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27 February 2025 
 

 
 

 
Dear  
  
Thank you for your request of 24 January 2025, transferred to Inland Revenue from the 
Minister of Revenue on 30 January 2025. Your request is attached as Appendix A.  

We have considered your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA). 

Losses through company liquidations and bankruptcies 
Inland Revenue has interpreted your request for “losses suffered by IR” to be debts that 
have been written off due to bankruptcy or liquidation only.  

“Company liquidations and bankruptcies” have been interpreted as such, rather than 
company liquidations and company bankruptcies.  

The data in the table below is based on the date the write-off occurred, rather than the 
period it was for. The bankruptcy data covers multiple customer types such as 
individuals, companies, trusts and partnerships etc. 

Bankruptcy and Liquidation write-off totals for 2022 and 2023 Financial years1 

Write off Type 2021/22 ($m) 2022/23 ($m) Total 

Bankruptcy $60.4m $32.9m $93.3m 

Liquidation $120.0m $125.2m $245.2m 

Employee PAYE liability  
Providing an employer has deducted PAYE (including other payments such as KiwiSaver, 
child support and student loans) and recorded this information to Inland Revenue, this 
will be credited towards their overall tax obligations. Employees will not be liable if the 
employer is not able to pay. 

Publishing of OIA response 

 

1 Including penalties and interest 










